

Monday 22nd June 2020

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Happy Monday!

Thank you to everyone for getting back to us so quickly with the sign up to access the Learning Zone. We are excited to be able to support our children's, mental and social wellbeing, as well as their academic achievement, in this way. We are all set to get going this week.

The Learning Zone! Years 2, 3, 4 and 5

From today, you will receive an email confirming when your child will be able to access the 'Learning Zone'. Please ensure your child is on time. If you are running late, and arrive outside of your allocated arrival slot, access to the 'Learning Zone' will be closed. However, you will be able to attend the following week. Each year group will have a particular day. You will be allocated a specific time slot for your child.

Monday- Year 2 Tuesday- Year 4 Wednesday- Year 3 Thursday- Year 5

Risk Assessment

The risk assessment has been updated to meet the changes needed for the 'Learning Zone'. This includes hand sanitiser/washing hands before entering the Computer Suite and before leaving school. All surfaces will be cleaned between group use.

What about Nursery?

Nursery provision will begin week commencing 29th June. You will receive an email to confirm your bubble, days and times before the end of this week.

Again, I must stress, if we are to successfully implement the scale of this provision, the success will be dependent on everyone playing their part, by adhering faithfully to our Accessing Education Principles for Parents and Carers. If you are unable to make these principles work for you and your family, please do not sign your child up. There is no wriggle room to accommodate any special requests.

We are desperately trying to support the education and welfare of all our children; however, if further school based changes need to be made, we appreciate your flexibility with enabling us to do this.

Keep safe and I will keep in touch.

Regards,

Ms A. Parker Lead Headteacher

Tel:

020 8673 1183

Email: admin@bonneville-primary.lambeth.sch.uk Web: bonneville-primary.lambeth.sch.uk/

Headteacher:

Andrea Parker, BA (Hons), NPQH





Accessing Education Principles for Parents and Carers

- 1. Do not bring or send your child to school if they have coronavirus symptoms, and access a test as soon as possible.
- 2. Should the school contact you raising concerns for your child's health, specifically related to coronavirus symptoms, make arrangements for the immediate collection of your child, who will remain isolated until you arrive.
- 3. Promote the regular cleaning of hands more often than usual with running water and soap and dry them thoroughly or use alcohol hand rub or sanitiser ensuring that all parts of the hands are covered, at home.
- 4. Promote the 'catch it, bin it, kill it' approach.
- 5. Promote the avoidance of touching your mouth, nose and eyes.
- 6. If your child 'Goes home alone' actively promote that they do so with no loitering or waiting for their friends. Particularly if they are not in the same 'Bubble' group.
- 7. Leave the area (school gates) as soon has you have dropped your child/ren off at school.
- 8. Do not attempt to access the school grounds without prior invitation from school staff. Instead, access the school by calling or emailing the administrative team.
- 9. Drop your child to school and collect them on time.

Web:

@bonnevilleps